
Week 7, Term 4 24 November 2023 

Kia ora e te whānau  

The last two weeks of school have been action packed with 
Camps, Sports and our Enviro Reflection day too.  

At our School Hui this morning 
some of our learners shared their 
highlights from camp. It was great 
to hear them talking about the 
activities that challenged them 
most and how much they loved the 
experiences that were on offer. 
Our Year 7-8s from Pukeke had the 
most wonderful time at Vertical 
Horizons near Inglewood and some 
of the highlights were 
definitely the high 
ropes activities, the 
mud run and night 
time eeling. Our Year 
5-6 Campers at 
Highland Home highly 
rated the slip n slide, 
target shooting, 
Burma trail and 
confidence based 
activities they were part of. Thank 
you to all the parents that 
supported our learners and teachers 
with these experiences—all your 
help was exceptionally valued and 
appreciated.  

On Tuesday, 26 of our senior 
learners represented our school at 
Kainui Athletics. 
Our athletics 
teaching and 
practice 
sessions each 
week were used 
as the selection 
process for this 
event and each 
student 
participated in 
multiple events 
on the day. We were incredibly proud of the way they 
excelled, challenged themselves and encouraged other 
competitors. Early in December a group of our Wharite 
learners have been selected to visit Newbury School for 
another Kainui Athletics event.  

On Wednesday we had a range of visitors  join us as part of 
our Bronze Enviro Reflection day. It was lovely to host 
Rowena and Heather (Enviro School Facilitators) and also 
members of our Board of Trustees and Parent community. 
Our Enviro Crew did a fantastic job taking our visitors on a 
tour of our school and sharing their enviro learning. You are 
welcome to pop into the old Library and see some of the 
projects our learners have been part of this year.  

We are in the process of planning our class and school 
organisation for 2024.  

At the end of this year we will acknowledge Colin Leigh for 
the service and contribution he has made as our caretaker. 
Our staff and students have appreciated the connection Colin 
has maintained with our school and value all the repairs and 
maintenance he has done over many years. Colin loves 
joining us for the occasional morning tea treat and will always 
be welcome to do this in the future too.   

The BOT have also accepted a resignation from Jono Clement 
and he will finish his teaching role with us at the end of this 
term. We are highly appreciative of Jono’s teaching with 
Taurikura and within our Maharahara whanau. Jono has led 
sports this year and our learners have loved all the new 
games he has introduced as well as the Kainui events he has 
supported with. We wish Jono all the very best as he makes 
plans for the next stage of his teaching career.   

As the end of the year quickly approaches we have lots of fun 
and engaging activities that students will be involved in.  

Next Thursday our Student Leaders are organising a ‘Crocs OR 
Crazy Socks Day’!  Please don’t feel any pressure to head out 
and buy crocs just for this day—crazy socks are wonderful too 
and this is the message we are sharing in classrooms!   

There has been lots of work happening behind the scenes 
getting our pool ready for summer. Pool keys are now on sale 
and at this stage the pool will be open early next week.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

Kainui Athletics 



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

30 Nov Crocs OR Crazy Socks Day 

1 Dec Wharite Big Day Out: Rooms 1, 2 & 3 

6 Dec Kainui Junior Athletics 

12 Dec Prizegiving—Years 4-8 

13 Dec Prizegiving—Years 1-3 

15 Dec End of Year, 12.30pm finish 

7 Feb Start of Term 1 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Pūrerehua: Arya—You have made such an incredible start 
at Hiwinui School this week, Arya! I am so proud to see 
you slot right in with a big smile on your face, making 
new friends and giving learning a go. Ka pai my friend!  

Ngaruru: Rewa—You show so much perseverance in your 
learning and have grown as a learner and Pathfinder. 
You are thoughtful and respectful of others. Keep it up 
Rewa.  

Whaea Jessica: Louie—You are an energised pathfinder. 
You know how to get stuck into learning and do your 
best. You take pride in your learning too. Ka pai!  

Arotahi: Isabel—You are such an energised learner and 
every day you work hard to reach your PEAK. Thanks 
for showing so much awhi to your kaiako and friends, 
you really care about others. Ka Pai Isabel!  

Kaihōpara: Evie—You were so full of energy and 
enthusiasm on camp! Every time I saw you, you had a 
huge smile on your face and had an exciting moment to 
share! Not only were you a Pathfinder throughout the 
activities, you encouraged and supported others to find 
a way through. You showed so much awhi and should 
be really proud of your camp experience!  

Taurikura: Edi—You were so awesome on camp! You used 
all of your PEAK values consistently throughout our 
time there. I was especially impressed by your use of 
the Pathfinder and Energised values. Ka pai Edi, well 
done!  

Pūkeke: Lincoln—You were such a legend at camp. You 
got stuck in on every activity and pushed out of your 
comfort zone. You were SUPER supportive of your 
group, always had impeccable manners and upheld our 
PEAK values consistently. I am so proud that you are 
part of Pūkeke.  

Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  
30 November. Please check their Facebook page for details. 
All preschoolers and their minders welcome. 

PN Brick Show—Two days of amazing Lego displays and 
interactive activities. Sat 24 & Sun 25 Nov, 9am-4pm. $5 
entry. Fly Palmy Arena, Pascal St.  

Ashhurst Christmas Parade—Saturday 2 Dec. Market from 

9am, parade starts at 10am. Check the digital version of this 

newsletter for information about the “Make a Reindeer” 

competition too! 

PN Christmas Parade—Sunday 3 Dec. Parade starts at 2pm 

from the corner of Church and Pitt Streets. 

Farm Waste Collection Event—Drop items off for FREE, for 

recycling. Collecting containers up to 60L, 61-210L drums, 

bale wrap, silage pit covers, twine, fert bags. Mon 11 Dec, 10-

3, Manfeild Carpark. Visit mdc.govt.nz/farmrecyling for info. 

Weetbix Kids Tryathlon (Christmas present idea!)—March 
2024. Entries are open now! Please remember to select 
Hiwinui School when you enter. The more students we have 
“tagged” to our school, the greater our chance of winning 
valuable prizes! www.tryathlon.co.nz 

Student absences 
Please continue to report student absences daily via  

either Skool Loop, the Hero app, or email 

office@hiwinui.school.nz.  

Lamb & Calf Championship Day 

Congratulations to those who took part in the recent 

Lamb & Calf Championship Day 2023 held on Sat 11th 

November. 

Calves Leading: Year 1&2—2nd Kody Wood;  

Year 7&8—3rd Ashlea Watson 

Calves Care and Attention: Year 1&2—1st Kody Wood; 

Year7&8—3rd Ashlea Watson  

Calves Dairy Type: Beef Breeds—3rd Kody Wood; 

4th Logan Baker  

Lamb Leading: Year 5&6—2nd Millar Mathews 

Lamb Care and Attention: Year 5&6—4th Alex Mathews; 

5th Millar Mathews 

Lamb Calling: Year 5&6—1st Millar Mathews; 3rd Alex 

Mathews 

Kid Goat Leading and Handling: 

1st Paige Badger 

Kid Goat Care and Attention: 

2nd Paige Badger  

Championship Diary Results: Year 

1—5th Emma Long; Year 2—

2nd Nathan Hunt 














